
MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING 
JUNE 5, 2018 

 
Chairman Kiley called the meeting to order in the Selectmen’s office at 6 PM with Mr. 
Petraitis and Mr. Tripp also present. 
 
Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to enter Executive session to 
discuss complaints against a public official.  Roll call: Kiley, yes; Petraitis, yes; Tripp, 
yes.  So voted.  Mr. Kiley announced that the Board would reconvene in open session 
at the end of the Executive Session. 
 
At 6:35 PM Mr. Kiley moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to exit Executive 
Session.  Roll call: Kiley, yes; Petraitis, yes; Tripp, yes.  So voted. 
 
At 6:35 PM Mr. Kiley called the meeting to order in open session. 
 
Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to approve a request from the 
Veterans’ Agent for $800 from the Reserve Fund. (Attachment #1) 
 
Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to approve a request to transfer 
$644.87 from the Veterans Other Expenses to the Veterans Benefits Account 
(Attachment #2), and a request to transfer $120.00 from the Veterans’ Other Expense 
Account to the Veterans Agent Salary Account. (Attachment #3) So voted.   
 
Members of the Friends of the Town House Edie Hubacz, Joan Small, Trish Miller, 
Maureen Wesolawski were present to talk about painting the building.  It is anticipated 
that they will need 100 gallons of primer and 100 gallons of paint.  The Friends left at 
7:05 PM. 
 
Collector Lisa Taylor presented some information on the cost of a postage meter to be 
shared by town employees.  This will need to be discussed further, especially 
maintenance costs.   
 
Dane Falardeau was present to discuss forming a committee to revitalize the rail trail.  
Mr. Kiley noted that the Selectmen are meeting with the East Brookfield Selectmen next 
week to discuss the town beach and the rail trail. 
 
There being no further business, at 7:30 PM Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp 
seconded, a motion to adjourn.  So voted. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
John Tripp 
Clerk  


